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Internal Academic Review Committee Report to Senate 
 
The Internal Academic Review (IAR) of the Department of Mechanical and Materials 
Engineering (MME) is now complete.  The Internal Academic Review Committee 
(IARC) has taken into consideration all of the IAR submissions related to the Department 
and respectfully submits the following report.  The IARC Report to Senate is intended to 
supplement the findings of the attached Review Team Report and to provide a 
mechanism for the Head of the Department and the Dean of the Faculty of Applied 
Science to report jointly on the progress in addressing the Review Team 
recommendations. 
 
Summary of the Internal Academic Review of the Department of Mechanical and 
Materials Engineering (MME) 
 
The Internal Academic Review Committee (IARC) acknowledges the Department of 
MME’s positive reputation and commends the Department for its excellence in teaching, 
research and service to industry. 
 
The IARC acknowledges the Department’s achievements in offering a stimulating 
academic program in both undergraduate and graduate studies.  The IARC agrees with 
the reviewers’ recommendation that the Department formulate a strategic plan to 
determine academic priorities for the future.  The IARC supports the idea of the 
Department engaging in an analysis of the relationships between areas of traditional 
discipline strength in manufacturing design and systems and other areas of innovation 
within the Department to identify synergies that can be integrated into the curriculum. 
 
The strength of the undergraduate program in the Department of MME is noted in the 
reviewers’ reports.  The IARC joins reviewers in their recommendation that the 
Department continue to enhance the quality of existing undergraduate programs and 
avoid expanding programs at this time.  The IARC also agrees with the recommendation 
that the Department of MME continue to provide graduate students with a stimulating 
learning environment, develop a strategy to increase PhD enrolment, and introduce 
mechanisms for student retention that will contribute to the overall vitality of the 
graduate program. 
 
The IARC noted the reviewers’ recommendation that the Department remain aware of the 
declining proportion of female students and seek ways to foster a greater diversity in 
student enrolment in the undergraduate program.   
 
The IARC agrees with the reviewers’ recognition that the Department of Mechanical and 
Materials Engineering is strong in the fundamentals of teaching and research.  The IARC 
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supports the recommendation that the Department use the development of a strategic plan 
to explore new ways to address the challenges related to space and sustainability, and 
seek opportunities to work with the Faculty of Applied Science to address future 
challenges and opportunities. 



growing demand from students for studies in the field of biomechanical engineering. It 
capitalizes on an area of strength within the department. It is also consistent with our 
diversity goal to promote programs that are at
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